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SPRINGFIELD - Illinois driver services facilities and Secretary of State departments 
will close for the first half of January due to increased COVID-19 cases statewide, 
Secretary of State Jesse White announced Wednesday.

The offices will not conduct in-person transactions from Jan. 3 through Jan. 17, 2022, 
though online services will remain open on the Illinois Secretary of State website, 
officials said.

“After careful consideration and out of an abundance of caution, we have decided to 
close all Driver Services facilities beginning Jan. 3, 2022, through Jan. 17, 2022, due to 
the spike in COVID-19 cases,” White said. “The health and safety of employees and the 
public remain paramount, and face-to-face transactions potentially increase the further 
spread of the virus. Our goal is to safely reopen all offices and Driver Services facilities 
on January 18 for face-to-face transactions.”

The Drivers and Vehicles Services hotline phone number will also remain open during 
this time at 800-252-8980.


